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President’s Message 
Association Rules/CC&R Reminders
As spring approaches, just as you might be thinking about addressing maintenance or improvements on your home or landscaping, the Board has scheduled the following improvements/repairs:

*Much needed new street signs will be installed next month.

*Painting of front and back gates, as well as keypad enclosures.

*Replacement of our camera system.

*Old fencing along Francisco Blvd will be replaced.

*New lighting at the back entrance has been installed.

*Clock at the front entrance has been repaired and repainted.

*All street lighting has been replaced with LED bulbs.

The items addressed above are part of our projected ongoing community maintenance plan.  The repairs or replacement are funded through our reserves account set up specifically for maintenance.

If there are any improvement or maintenance items you think have been overlooked, we would love to hear from you.  The Board encourages all residents to attend our monthly scheduled meetings, which are posted at the front and back entrances a week prior to the meeting.  Unable to attend meetings…you may contact me directly at 933-4206 or 916-416-6231.
The Summit CC&R documents were provided to you when you bought your home.  To maintain the quality and integrity of ownership in our community, it’s important that everyone respect the rules and regulations.  A few reminders that our neighbors have brought to the attention of management include:
*  Garbage cans should be stored out of sight from street level view.

*  No dog is allowed on the common areas except on a leash held by a person capable of controlling it.  We have had several incidents, a few resulting in serious injury, to persons from dogs who were not contained on a leash.  

*  Please remind your guests and family members to watch their speed and observe the speed signs.  There are no sidewalks in the community, and we all have to be careful.  Remind your contractors; vendors and maintenance personnel as well.

New Phone System – The Management Trust (was Kocal Management)
The Management Trust is pleased to announce the launch of our new phone system!   We’ve retired our aging system for an innovative one that offers better ease of use for our clients.  We recognize the need for better customer service and sincerely appreciate your patience with the old system. 

We look forward to introducing you to this exciting new communications solution.  Note - all extensions now have a “5” before them.  (For example, if you called x102 in the past, it is now x5102.)
Summit Website

The Summit website includes all the basic information an owner needs, including ACC guidance (remodeling, landscaping, and construction), security, resident services, and so forth.  Be sure to visit www.thesummitedh.org when you need information on the community.

Gate Remotes and Gate Cards
Do you need a new remote or card for the gates?  If so, you can purchase them from TMT by sending your request with a check made payable to Lake Forest Summit HOA, or by contacting Megan Malmgren at 916-985-3633 extension 5139. Remotes cost $45.00 each, and cards are $10.00 each. 

Please be reminded that there are no resident gate codes for the Summit gates because of past issues with people posting the codes on the call boxes and in public places in town!
Guests:

· If you are planning on having a party or event, you can request a temporary gate code for the duration of your event.

· You need to contact Management to request a gate code at least 48 hours in advance.

· You may not post the code at the gate. 

· Your temporary code will be set prior to your event so that you can test it to ensure that the programming and gate system are working properly.

· You may not request the same code for multiple events in a row.

· You must confirm the code with Management before you give the code to your guests.

· Make sure to let your guests know that they have to press ‘#’ before the code; otherwise the code will not work.

· You can utilize the call box to let each guest into the community if your name and phone number are programmed into the gate. To add your information, contact Management.
Street Parking
Residents are reminded that street parking is not permitted overnight in The Summit unless the vehicle displays a guest parking pass available from Kocal.  The Association’s security patrols have been placing warning notices on vehicles parked overnight on and recording the license number of illegally parked vehicles.  After three warnings, ticketed vehicles may be towed without further notice.  Retrieving a towed vehicle is both costly and inconvenient.
If you have guests visiting, please have them utilize your driveway. If this is not an option, you may contact Management for a parking pass. 
BARKING DOGS!
For those of us who are dog owners, sometimes we don’t realize that when we leave our dogs alone they may bark a lot.  If a dog’s barking is heard for more than 20 minutes, Animal Control can be contacted since it is a nuisance and really bothersome to the neighbors.   Barking noise carries, and you may not realize how disturbing it is.  Please try not to leave your dog outside all the time or when you’re not home if there is any chance it could bark the entire time.

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

It’s almost that time of the year again!  We have the annual membership meeting coming up on May 11th.  There will be 3 positions up for re-election.  Enclosed with your newsletter is a Candidate Application form if you would like to throw your hat into the ring.  




Next Board of Directors meeting will be held on:


March 16th, Thursday at 6:30 PM in The Management Trust offices in Folsom.


~All owners are encouraged and welcome to attend~























